COMMISSIONERS MEETING

MINUTES
January 26, 2021
Meeting called to order by Commissioner Chair Ken Eakin at 16:00
Present:    Commissioner Chair Ken Eakin, Commissioner Paul Barham, Commissioner Jim Borst, Chief Nathan Craig, Cpt Jim Johnston, Lt Chris Lyons and District Secretary Christy Boisselle

AGENDA APPROVAL

MOTION by Barham, SECOND by Borst to approve proposed meeting agenda - MOTION CARRIED.
STRATEGIC PLAN
· Reviewed the 2020 Action Plan carry over list of projects, progress report update.
· Reviewed the 2021 Monthly Action Plan, these items are done every month.

· Reviewed the 2021 Action Plan Year Long Focus items.

· Reviewed the 2021 January Action Plan. 

· Reviewed the 2021 Communications Plan.  Chief Craig will incorporate these items into the month by month Action Plan as a reminder.

· Reviewed the 2021 Recruit Hiring Plan.  The new plan sets two hiring dates per year (three in 2021 to incorporate the already March 31st due date for applications).  Two Advanced First Aid classes will be held each year to assure new hires have this training, then depending on which hire date they fall in the cycle, they will take Wildland firefighting or structural.  Station 53 and 54 are the focus for 2021, will be posting yard signs in this area.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

1. Station 51 – Phase 2
a. About one month to go on construction, contractor says they are on track.  After the meeting the Board would like a tour of the building.

b. Discussed Change Orders.  Change Order #2 was paid on the last installment for $5,158.69 for sound system changes, the fitness room ceiling, polish concrete floors (credit), galvanized door openings and a light in the janitor’s closet.  We’ve had a total of $10,563.02 in change orders so far, there are a couple items pending.  The Architect notified the Chief that they are closing in on their contracted hours and may go over by an estimated $5,000.  Chief Craig is inquiring on this.  

c. Reviewed the projects Expense/Revenue project funding.

NEW BUSINESS
1. Reviewed the 2020 Operations Report.
GOOD OF THE ORDER

1. December Employees of the Month are FF Andrew Pfaff and FF Chris Payne!!
2. Commissioner Eakin gave an update from the WFCA meeting.  Pete Spiller who was instrumental in establishing the healthcare program, passed away.  The Chelan Seminar in June has not been cancelled yet but is questionable.  The fall Conference is still on schedule for being in-person.
3. Commissioner Barham inquired if there was any progress with the Station 53 fence issue.  Chief Craig has not had any contact with the attorney, he will call and check on progress.

4. State of the Department drill is tomorrow night at 7pm.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 17:00.  Dated at Yakima, Washington this 26th day of January 2021.
Attest:

Yakima County Fire Protection District 12

__________________________

___________________________
by: Christy Boisselle, Dist Secretary 
by:  Commissioner Chair Ken Eakin
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